SELECTMEN MEETING

June 29, 2011

Present: Michael Blaudschun, Chair; Margaret Schillemat& Warren Hammack, Selectmen.

Others Attending: Elton Hubbard & Joanne Jalbert; Rob Germeroth; Teri Upton; & Max Nunnemaker.

Mike opened the meeting at 6:30pm. Seconded by Margaret, Motion carried.

All selectmen's correspondence was read and signatures signed on all documents.

Mike called for an executive session at 7:05pm seconded by Warren. Motion Carried. Session was about RSA91-A:3II (a&c) Personnel issues.

Mike B. opened the Selectmen's meeting at 7:30pm. Margaret seconded it. Motion carried.

Rob Germeroth came before the selectmen to discuss a building permit for Rothman/Singer for a new apartment. The septic design is ofay for this additional apartment as long as they remove closets from a bedroom and make it into a office.

Rob has also agreed to serve on the Building Committee and will attend the meeting on July 5, 2011 in the Town Hall at 5:30pm.

Elton Hubbard and Joanne Jalbert came to discuss their new septic system with the selectmen because of some problems that they are now having through no fault of their own. They have contacted the Department of Environmental Services (DES) and they will be coming down to assess the situation.

Teri Upton, TC/TC came to explain to the selectmen about a abatement for a home owner in Town of Nelson, NH and how she arrived at the figures. The selectmen suggested that she bring the paperwork to the Town Attorney and let him work with the situation.

Max Nunnemaker came to ask about the Library roof and when the shingles would be replaced. The work should start on July 5, 2011 and be finished within a few days. Max will see if there is any questions concerning the time table and will call Joan at the town offices.

There was a list of housekeeping chores to be done on Thursday and thru next week.

Mike closed the meeting at 8:55 pm. Seconded by Margaret. Motion carried.